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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who understand and respect the changes they see in others’
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Sebby F-R
Bobby C
	Maya S
Ivy M
	Freddy M
Freddie T
	Chloe M
Ahil M
	Oliver M
Callie T
	Hannah F
Rosie W

	Year 1
	Thomas V
Ellis M-D
	Iia K
Archie B
	Stanley S
Bodhi G
	Charlie H
Isabelle W
	Eric W
Darcie E
	Joey W-S
Harry T

	Year 2
	Woodrow C
Harvey S
	Elijah F
Olivia M
	Jonah M
Robyn W
	Molly R
Alex A
	Myles R
Victoria R
	Isabella O
Jenson C

	Year 3
	Evie P
Clara J
	Jessica G
Emmie T
	Seth P-G
Janet C
	Jake H
Lola A
	Curtis T
Olivia S
	Bella B
Lauren M

	Year 4
	Poppy R
Alfie L
	Daisy S
Lizzie R
	Ruby R
Mia E
	Isla S
Alfie H
	Gracie W
Oscar S
	Eddie R- S
Starlett F-R

	Year 5
	Max S
Miley N
	Caitlyn S
Kendrick C
	Owen H
Aaron W
	Ty H
Henry T
	Amelia S
Isla S
	Parker L
Layla G

	Year 6
	Luke I
Harry W
	Michael M
Elliot L
	Freja H
Joseph M
	Cain P
Leah M
	Rebecca W
Jake C
	Dastan D
Charlotte D

	Walliams
	1044
	Rowling
	915

	Dahl
	1183
	Cowell
	1035


Overall winners are Rowling with 4009 points
Year 3 Trip
On Thursday 29th June, Year 3 visited Tatton Park. In the morning, the children had the opportunity to carry out fieldwork whilst exploring the gardens. They used their observational drawing skills to create brilliant artwork of the buildings and they also had fun getting lost in the maze! During the afternoon, the children enjoyed visiting the farm and seeing all of the animals. The children’s behaviour was fantastic and they thoroughly enjoyed their day. Thank you to the volunteers who helped during this trip and the contribution made by the Friends Association.

Year 5 and Year 6 Friends Association School Disco

Many thanks to the Friends and all involved in organising and supervising the Year 5 and Year 6 children who stayed for the disco after school on Monday last.

Parking

Please would parents be mindful of where they park at school drop-off and pick-up times, ensuring that large emergency service vehicles have adequate room to get through, and neighbours have access to driveways and garages. Thank you.

Strike Days
Children from classes 1, 2 and 5 should remain at home please on Wednesday 5th July. The Class 5 Multi Sports club is cancelled that day, and the session will be made up on the 18th July.

Children from classes 3, 4 and 10 should remain at home please on Friday 7th July. 

Children in other classes should attend school as normal. Thank you.

End of Day Collection and After School Activities
For those parents using third party/wraparound childcare, please remember that if your child is enrolled onto a Lowton West Primary School after school activity you will need to inform your childcare provider that they are not be required to pick up your child on the dates of the activities. If childcare providers are not informed, we have no option but to release your child to their care and your child will miss their club that week. We’re sorry, but no refunds can be given in these circumstances.

Sports Days

You will see from the ‘Dates for your Diaries’ section at the bottom of the newsletter that Sports Days are approaching next week: of course these are weather-dependent, and in the case of rain a decision will be made by 12 noon on the day. Notification messages will be sent out on School Spider and a notice will be placed on the front page of the school website.

Year 5 Trip
Reminder: The Year 5 trip to Haigh Hall takes place this coming Monday, 3rd July. Details will be in your completed School Spider surveys/messages.

Year 6 Transition to Culcheth High School

Reminder: The Induction Day for children in Year 6 transitioning to Culcheth High School in September has been moved to Thursday 6th July. Pupils involved should have received separate notification directly from Culcheth High School.

New Intake Reception

The first of our INSPIRE sessions takes place on Friday 7th July for some of the children joining our Reception classes in September. The second session takes place the following week on 14th July.

Summer Holiday Activities
There will be a number of activities for children over the summer holiday break. Please go to the school website at https://www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk/out-of-school-activities for details.

School Dinners

Next week (week commencing Monday 3rd July) it will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Please note that the price of a school lunch is due to increase with effect from 1st September. The new price will be £12.25 per week.

Out of School Achievements
Bob T in Class 3 has been awarded ‘Star of the Week’ at his gymnastics club for learning to back-flip. Well done Bob!

After/Before-School Clubs
All details are in your completed School Spider surveys/messages:

	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 2
	Art/Music Club
	Friday 7th July
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Class 5
	Multi Sports
	Cancelled this week for Strike Day

	Class 6
	Multi Sports
	Friday 7th July
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 3
	Zumba
	Tuesday 4th July
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 3 & Year 4
	Girls’ Football
	Cancelled this week because of Sports Day

	Year 5
	Homework Club
	Tuesday 4th July
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors


Summer 2 Dates for your diaries:

	Monday 3rd July
	Y5 trip to Haigh Hall

	Tuesday 4th July
	KS1 Sports Day – starts at 1:10pm

	Thursday 6th July
	KS2 Sports Day - starts at 1.15pm

	Friday 7th July
	New Reception Intake Visits a.m.

	Tuesday 11th July
	KS1 Reserve Sports Day – will start at 1:10pm if needed

	Thursday 13th July
	KS2 Reserve Sports Day – will start at 1:15pm if needed

	Friday 14th July
	New Reception Intake Visits a.m.

	Monday 17th July
	Y6 Leavers’ Disco – 6:00-7:45pm

	Thursday 20th July
	Y6 Leavers’ Assembly – 1.30pm

	Friday 21st July
	School closes for Summer Break

	Monday 4th September
	School re-opens and children return to school


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
